
 
 
 

 

 

 

SAC Meeting Minutes 

Pine Island Academy 

March 26, 2024 

 3:15 PM 

Media Center 

Approved:  

Attendance: 

Attendance Absent Excused 

Dawn Wilkey (chair) 

Amanda Riedl (principal) 

Denise Shely (note taker) 

Ansley Parfitt 

Brittany Barron 

Erka Harpe 

Felix Navarro 

Kelly Barrera 

Kimberly Lippo 

Lauren McDonald 

Laurieann Lawson 

Melodie Murphy 

Monica Jones 

Sarah Stone 

Tiffany Davis-Baer 

 

Kay Crouch Carrie Domo 

Erica Dudash 

Sherin Sheen 

Quorum: Yes 

 

Call to Order: 

A meeting of the Pine Island Academy School Advisory Council was held in person in the Media center on March 26, 

2024. SAC Chair, Dawn Wilkey, called the meeting to order at 3:16 pm. Minutes were taken by Denise Shely. 

 

Welcome:  

• Introductions 

 

Approval of Minutes 

• Review of February Minutes 

• Motion to approve: Brittany Barron 

• Second: Erika Harpe 

• Approved: Yes 

 

Budget Update 

Current Budget: $1,384.57 

 



Funds Request 

• Request for Just Words and Visualize & Verbalize materials. $672.09 total  

o Motion to approve: Brittany Barron 

o Second: Frances Parfitt 

o Approved: Yes 

 

SAC Needs Assessment Surveys:  

• These are still open and will look at the data in April. 

• We will have to discuss the school recognition money and have a plan for the 23-24 school year.  

• Mrs. Wilkey updated the committee on where we are in the process. 

• Mrs. Wilkey will bring information to review the process to the April meeting.  

 

Principal’s Report 

• Mrs. Riedl discussed having someone come out to present about the mileage. Mrs. Barrera stated that 

because of the ½ cent sales tax we were able to have some of the things in place at the newest schools. The 

cost of construction has increased tremendously. It is costing 69 million to build Lakeside Academy. The 

mileage would pay for the Resource Officers.  The quality of your schools equals the quality of your 

community. We must compete and not go across the county lines. IT was mentioned that families in 

Nocatee may believe that CDD money goes to the school. The Nocatee developers donated these sites for 

schools. We get funded for cost per pupil. Approximately $8,100 per student. Social Media is very 

concerning and wearing the schools out. There is talk about campaigning for the schools. Everything will be 

on the same ballot. Someone mentioned the transparency of what the money will be spent on, teacher 

salaries, administration or something else. Mrs. Barrera said SJCSD on the website for Finance and 

everything that will be voted on is left there. There is a citizen’s advisory committee that goes over how the 

money will be spent and is public knowledge as well. Mrs. Berrera showed the committee where to find 

Financial Transparency and the CAC. All the reports are public.  The mileage is only good for four years, and 

then you must ask again.  Mrs. Jones stated that we could send our band and choir to visit with our 

retirement communities to make the connection between school and community.  

 

For the Good of the Order: 

• Dawn will reach out staff and post the agenda for May on the school website.  

 

Next Meeting Date & Time 

• April 23, 2024 at 3:15 in the media center 

 

Adjournment 

• Motion to adjourn:  Mrs. Davis-Baer 

• Second: Monica Jones 

• Time: 4:21 

 


